Minutes from Schoharie County Conservation Association
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Meeting held at the Cobleskill College in the Curtis-Mott Building on Thursday, February 28th beginning at 7:00 PM

Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen

*Attendance is needed from each club

for their input on club activities*

The meeting was called to order at 7:15 with 31 in attendance. A motion was made by Bob Britton and second by Willy Karlu to accept the minutes as outlined in the Newsletter and to accept the Treasurer’s Report as read.  Both passed unanimously.

We still have the SCCA hatpin available. To get a pin you must attend a SCCA meeting and be an associate SCCA member or a member of a dues paying club.

Still haven’t purchased the computer for the SCCA Secretary.  Will purchase after the election of new SCCA officers in April.    

The boat launch near Dunk-in Donuts on Schoharie Creek has been put on hold waiting on the landowner to decide what piece of land he is willing to donate for the launch.  Pete Innes whom is the Natural Resource Supervisor for Region 4 NYS DEC stated that he didn’t see any problems as to funding the launch. We have done a habitat survey there and determined about 2 river miles of the creek is motor-able between shallow riffles.

SCCA has received confirmation from NYS DEC that the three applications from local youths to attend NYS DEC Camp this summer have been approved.   

The Schoharie County Board of Supervisors for our 2008 operating budget request has been approved.  The SCCA’s Treasurer mailed the signed application in, waiting on the check in the amount of $1200.   

NBT has approved our application for on-line banking.  Passwords have been mailed out to the President, Vice President and Treasurer of the Association.  They can each monitor the checking account daily. 

    
SCCA DONATED a total of $261 to SUNY COBLESKILL TWS from the 1st & 3rd ice fishing weekends.  From the 2nd weekend West Fulton Rod & Gun Club donated $135 also.  The college ran the 4th week and made a profit of $230.  Coby Fish & Game Club did training seminars during the 4 weekends.  Local 157 donated $300 toward the cost of trophies which were given to the winners of the youth classes. Off the Beaten Path donated an ice fishing Auger which the club raffled off and was won by Pete Pascazzi, an ice fishing contestant. John Sports Shop from Blenheim also donated several prizes for the young contestants. 

 
There were several issued voted on: In favor of Antler restriction, In favor of keeping the back tag, Oppose early muzzleloader season, In favor of the Monday opening of Big Game Deer season, Supporting big game youth age change for archery & gun, Opposed changing system of deer reporting, Opposing the change of separating of Archery/muzzleloader tags, Opposing pheasant season change in Western tier, Support restriction on ballast water releases in the Great Lakes, Oppose change of restrictions on bait laws, Support state wide pistol permit, and oppose change of Snowmobile rights in Oswego County. 


SCCA Approved the tearing down & removing of the 26 x 36 building on the land parcel in Esperance, which the County transferred to SCCA, which will be turned over to DEC for public fishing access.   

Meet Your Legislators: Dave Wood, Bill Nelson, Charlie Olsen, Willy Karlu and Mike Zeh held meetings with five Assemblymen and two Senators on March 11th.  Areas of discussions were the Youth Bill, which NYS DEC is introducing.  This bill will lower the age for Big Game hunting for Archers and Gun hunters and also make it mandatory to wear a hat or a vest so you have a 360-degree view of Blaze Orange.  We have been told that 80% of hunters already do this voluntarily. Because of the increase in hunter accidents, which resulted in a fatality last year NYS DEC felt along with our past Governor, that this would be a good idea, so there was a trade off.  If we want the Youth Bill then that was the only way we were going to get it through the Legislation.  The New York State Conservation Council also went along with this decision.  Other areas of discussion were:

 1. The Cross-Bow Bill which would allow handicapped & 65 year old hunters a special firearm to hunt big game.  (As the hunter age increases more and more Archery users find it hard to pull & hold the compound bow)   

2.  We asked for support on moving the NYS DEC ENCON officer’s fringe benefit package to be paid from the NYS General Fund Tax Account.  CFAB is close to $24 Million in the RED and the contract for these employees is past due another three or four years.  Once this contract is gone through arbitration, I’m sure there will be another large settlement.  This would only send us deeper in the RED.

3. We asked for support on hiring more NYS Employees to be caretakers of all this additional state land the NYS has been purchasing through the OPEN SPACE PLAN.  If it was managed right the sale of lumber would more than pay for the additional employees.  

4. We asked for support on the boat launch, which would be built in Glimmerglass State Park on Otsego Lake.  This has been an issue for several years with local opposition fighting against it.

5. We asked for support with making it mandatory for all out-of-state Hunting & Fishing License buyers to purchase a Habitat/Access Stamp to help fund different projects throughout New York State.

6. A letter was submitted to Assemblywoman Galef concerning Bill number A-2663.  This was sent in to her Albany office.  Hi Assemblywoman Galef: I am a member of the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club located in Middleburgh, N.Y.  I noticed you are the Chair of the Real Property Taxation Committee and I have been following Assembly Bill#2663.  If this bill were to pass into law it would save our club close to $2,000 annually.  Our club is involved with several youth functions, which are free to the public.  Our club has the largest archery program in the state with over 150 youths, ages 4 to 15 participating.  The club supplies all the equipment (bows & arrows), targets, indoor range, along with trophies and tee-shirts as prizes for each youth, free.  If this bill were to pass it would make it possible to purchase new equipment so we could promote the programs more.  Thank you for your help in advance.  If we can be of assistance please call me. 518-265-4961 Again thanks for your help.  Michael Zeh  

Paul Matula from Summit is donating archery equipment to the Youth Archery program and also will be donating some Ice fishing equipment for next year’s ice fishing contest.  


There will be a Trapping Course offered at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club.  Sign up (registration) May 2nd 6-8 pm, Course dates are May 9th 6:00 – 9:30 PM & May 10th 8:00 AM till completed.    

SCCA Association Dues:  Dues are slowly coming in dues from notices sent out. Please send in your dues!!! $30 Dues for associations & $10 for individual memberships.  Please send to SCCA, P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035. Some Clubs & many members are in the arrears!!!  We hate to loss members. The money received will help to pay for postage, ink, paper, and envelopes along with paying for our website domain address and our SCCA website with Midtel.  This cost alone is about $250 yearly.  

Guest Speaker – Scott Wells, Norm McBride’s Replacement who recently has been promoted to Region 4 Fish Manager gave a brief report.  He stated that there are 70 parking areas within Region 4 for Fishing & Hunting along with 180 fishing rights within the Schoharie County.  Maps are currently being updated on the DEC Web site along with redrawing of PFRs.  He reviewed the proposed boat launch near the Holiday Inn Express/Dunkin Donut by I-88 Exit (Central Bridge).  Scott also gave a brief report on Looking Glass Pond.  The overflow in plugged again and the fish habitat is very poor, need to restock with bigger variety of fish. The pond is in need of some maintenance.  He reported the DEC has hired two new techs to assist with I Love New York program.     

DEC RELEASES 2007 DEER HARVEST: Numbers Continue to Climb, and another CWD-free Season. Hunters harvested approximately 220,000 deer in the 2007 season, a 16 percent increase over the previous season, New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) Commissioner Pete Grannis announced today. Harvest numbers increased in every deer hunting category DEC tracks: bucks, antlerless deer (females and young males), takes by muzzle loading and takes by bow hunting. At the same time, the number of hunting-related shooting incidents hit a new record low, 14, although there were five fatalities. Also, researchers detected no cases of Chronic Wasting Disease during the season, despite testing nearly 7,500 deer. Here are the results for WMU’s 4F, 4G, and 4H

	   4F ▼
	3.4
	2.6
	
	   8F ▲
	1.9
	2.7

	   4G ✔
	2.3
	2.4
	
	   8G ▲
	2.3
	3.4

	   4H ▼
	3.4
	2.5
	
	   8H ▲
	2.8
	3.8


 DEC Commissioner Keeps Lines of Communication Open 

By Bill Conners Outdoors columnist

 Outdoors writers from across the state were invited to Albany last week for a sit-down with Department of Environmental Conservation Commissioner Pete Grannis. The format was to be lunch, followed by a few opening comments by the commissioner and then questions from the writers.  The only unplanned part of the agenda was the fire alarm that cleared the building not long after lunch was over. It came just as we started to really sink our teeth into the meat of the meeting.  At the start of the meeting, Yancy Roy of the DEC Press Office distributed preliminary data on the results of the 2007 deer and bear seasons and a compilation of the Hunting Related Shooting Incidents over the last year. Without going into detail, the statewide deer harvest seems to be on the rebound, while the bear harvest could be described as having exploded.  The 2007 deer harvest was up by 16 percent over the 2006 results. According to the DEC harvest, numbers were up in every reported category. The total take for the season was about 220,000 deer - obviously still not nearly the 308,000 taken during the record-setting harvest of 2002.  The 2007 harvest was up varying amounts in all three of the state's bear ranges and up 40 percent from the 2006 harvest overall. Hunters took 1,117 bears during the 2007 season as compared to the 796 taken during the 2006 season. During his comments, Grannis opened the discussion by touching on a couple of issues I've heard him address in previous meetings.  As would be expected, he said that the situation with the Conservation Fund is high on his and the governor's list of priorities. The fund is currently more than $20 million in the red and the problem will have to be addressed with the stakeholders - namely the license-buying public. I'm hard-pressed to believe that a fee increase will not show up on the horizon, either this year or surely next. Grannis also spoke about the need to get kids engaged in the outdoors. The department has a new publication called "The Conservationist for Kids." Grannis also said that the department would support legislation to reduce the hunting age.  Allowing kids 12 years of age to bow hunt and 14-year-olds to hunt with rifle and shotgun could translate to increased license sales. There is also a push to make the purchase of a Habitat/Access Stamp mandatory for non-resident hunters and anglers. This could generate substantial funds for additional hunting and fishing access, as well as habitat improvement projects.  I would have been disappointed if the issue of crossbows didn't surface during the meeting. Representatives of New York Bowhunters continue to stiff-arm any and all attempts to make the crossbow a legal hunting implement in the state.  They placed their usual and customary arguments on the table, including the fact that there are a number of devices available that will allow disabled hunters to pull a conventional compound bow to full draw.   Crossbow issue lingers: However, even a cursory examination of a compound bow will reveal that there is nothing conventional about it. The commissioner suggested that the department could support the use of crossbows by both senior and disabled hunters.  Hopefully with the commissioner on record as supporting such a move, the Legislature will bring a bill to the floor this year. That seems like a sensible alternative to a continuing turf war between pro-crossbow groups and NYB.  The commissioner was asked about the department's position on bear hunting in the Wallkill National Wildlife Refuge. The refuge sits on New York-New Jersey border. Anti-hunting groups do not want any bears removed from the property. The DEC will support a management plan that includes hunting. There are public meetings underway, and Grannis said the department will remain engaged in the process.  Addressing the issue of Hunting Related Shooting Incidents (HRSI), the 2007 season was the fifth lowest number of incidents on record. Unfortunately, the number of fatal incidents was abnormally high.  There were six fatal incidents this year in contrast to the five-year average of 3.2 incidents per year. The commissioner said that the department would support a mandatory blaze orange bill.  The commissioner was appointed to his post early last year. While this meeting was with outdoors writers from around the state, he had previously held a number of meetings on a regular basis with sporting groups to promote what he calls the department's agenda: additional access for hunters, anglers and trappers, improved outreach and communications with stakeholders, promoting the state's resources to attract more non-resident sportsmen and women and developing an agenda to get more kids engaged in the outdoors.  From my perspective, I would have to say there has been more communications between the department and stakeholders than I've seen in recent years.  The sporting community may not like all the decisions being made, but at least they'll have a better idea of the decisions are.  Bill Conners of the Federation of Dutchess County Fish and Game Clubs

Fish & Wildlife Management Board: Pete Innes mention that Steve Lawrence received a promotion to Schenectady, which leaves the Region 4 Fish Managers position open.  Watervliet Reservoir is closed for Ice Fishing until new agreements can be negotiated between DEC and the City of Watervliet. (There was never an agreement in the first place) Gene Kelly our Region 4 Director has been meeting with NYS DEC Commissioner Pete Grannis and NYS Parks & Recreations Commissioner Carol Ash on the car top boat launch/parking problem at Glimmerglass State Park on Otsego Lake. Gene is also working on gaining access to NYC DEP watershed lands. A meeting of the NYS DEC Natural Resource Supervisors and Chris Amonto, assistant to Pat Rexisenger discuss the Term Limit issue of FWMB members.  They don’t feel this is a problem unless the individual county has a problem, which that county can resolve.  Region 4 Open Space Committee has requested a delegate from the FWMB.  Tim Barnard Sportsmen Rep. from Albany Co. will serve on this committee. Major Tim Duffy, who is responsible for NYS ENCON officers Regions 1, 2, 3, 4, and 5, gave a brief report. New ECO Academy starts up in April. Trapped three Bald Eagles using rocket nets and placed radio collared for tracking.  There were eagles on a nest as early as February 19th in Sullivan Co.  Jeff Peil, NYS DEC Sportsman Educational Coordinator gave a brief report on the reproductive Study being done in Region 4 & Region 8/9 for 2008. This is the second year of this survey.  The deer study count was 56 for Region 4 and 44 for Regions 8 & 9.  Road killed deer numbers are lower this year in both areas. Last year numbers were 217 for Region 4 & 185 for Regions 8 & 9. May do a third year survey because of low numbers.  Currently four recent Cobleskill grads are doing the bulk of the work for this study.  They are Steve Swenson, Marrisa Gnoinski, Beth Cooper and Josh Choquette.  Selinda Schlierman was also working on the study until she was recently promoted to the pesticides unit in the Schenectady office. Jeff also reviewed the (EHD) Epizootic Hemorrhagic Disease. NYS loss approximately 100 deer to disease. No risk to humans, common down south, (over 1000 in Penn.) and disease moved by migs (tiny flying flies).       

 The two resolutions, which were voted on at the Feb 27th meeting of the Region 4 FWMB, were sent to the State Board for approval: 

1. Resolution to Create Equal Opportunities for Disabled & Senior Hunters

2. Access to Car Top Boat Launches by Individuals with Disabilities or the Elderly 

Other resolutions reviewed were the Boat Launch on Otsego Lake and the Antler Restriction program.

A discussion on the hunting accidents was reviewed.  From 1960’s there were 137 average, For 2000’s the average was 41.  From 1987 through 2003 there were 18 Fatal shootings of which none were wearing Blaze Orange. A vote was taken for Mandatory Blaze Orange –Vest or hat (8 No & 3 Yes). A vote was taken on Back Tag issue (6 Yes & 6 No –Obtained). Elections were held for the FWMB Region 4 representatives. Chair-Dave McLean, Vice Chair –Dave Wood, Secretary – Scott Van Arsdale.  NYS State Representatives for Region 4. – Sportsmen Rep. -Mike Zeh, Legislative Rep. - Jim Bertram, Land Owner Rep. – Homer Castle.  

NYSPRA: Governor Paterson asked for letters of resignation from all top staff, directors and heads of state agencies including DEC 03/30/2008.  E-mail from Jacob Rieper, Legislative Director. NYS Rifle & Pistol Assoc. 
Region 4 meeting NYSCC:  The council provided handouts for the Meet your Legislators in Albany on March 11.  The major Bills supported were a Youth Mentor Hunting Program (A 733A), support Creation of a Junior Big Game Hunting License (A 3878A), support Creation of a Junior Archery License (A 4623), Support creation of a Junior Big Game Hunting License with Adult Supervision (A 6900) and Opposing Micro-stamping of Ammunition (A 9819). Also Support of a Mandatory purchase of a Habitat /Access Stamp for All License buyers including fishing as well as hunting, in state and out of state (S 6974). A NYSCC delegate vote was taken with the majority opposing the Delaware County’s Voluntary Antler Restriction Resolution.      
National Wild Turkey Federation - Schoharie Co. Will be having their chapter Banquet on April 5th - Best Western - 5:00 PM Doors Open 6:30 PM Dinner 7:15 Auction Dinner and a 1 year membership (Turkey Call Magazine too!) is only $45 Couples $60 Kids $20 and a Sponsor is only $245 includes lots of "Freebies” All you can eat - Family Style Turkey Dinner Lots of Raffles, Silent Auction, Live Auction and a Bucket Raffle too. Everyone Invited - Ladies - we have a great table for you!!

Also - we just got news that our Chapter has been given $2,000 from the NWTF SUPERFUND for NYS DEC Karl Parker to complete the work they have been doing in Eminence Forest. We would like to invite him to speak to our group (SCCA) about this project. We have been working 3 years on this Clearing project.

Summit Sno Riders The newest of the four Schoharie County clubs which was organized 12 years ago by a group of volunteers to bring some organization to the sometimes chaotic situation of sledders riding willy-nilly everywhere and build a family recreational resource that keeps business and sales tax revenue here in Schoharie County.  Although centered in Summit, the club’s 73 miles of formal trails extend into the Towns of Richmondville, Fulton, Blenheim, Cobleskill, Jefferson, and East Worcester.  Much more than a social organization, we work hard to identify and get permission from landowners, and then perform trail improvements necessary for good trails that snowmobilers like to follow.  The Sno-Riders have an Adopt-A-Natural Resource Agreement with the NYS Department of Environments Conservation whereby they also maintain a number of trails in the Rossman Hill, Burnt Hill, and Lutheranille State Forests.  Current projects include replacing old bridges, improving several steep hill trails, formalizing a trail to the hamlet of Jefferson.  To accomplish, this takes people willing to volunteer their time.  The club’s phone number is 287-1818, which provides trail condition reports during the winter.  The website is www.summitsnoriders.com and their meetings are held on the second Monday of each month 7 PM @ the Summit Conservation Club. The website address for the New York State Snowmobilers Association is   http://www.nyssnowassoc.org/clubs/schoharie.htm   

SUNY Cobleskill College:  Three college students gave presentations.  As soon as there written reports are turned in to SCCA they will each be issued the $250 payment for the DORWIN HAMM MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP AWARDS.   Daniel Stich’s project was on Otsego Lake, monitoring water temperature and depth along with tracking 10 adult walleye fish using implanted sonic tags.  Richard Stanton’s project involved a bird survey (63 different species for 12 different sites-10 minutes-8 trips) on the Cobleskill Stone Products 300 acres, which will be used for displays in the Cave House Museum.  Tom Koepf’s project was in partnership with NYS DEC along with students from Paul Smith College & SUNY ESU in Syracuse.  This will be a five year project within Region 4, doing a whitetail deer density study with the use of spotlights, binoculars, protractors, LED lamps, range finders so the following data could be completed: recording time, sex, angle from road, odometer readings, distance from road, and group size in the 4G DMU.  During the 5 samples done over 50 deer were seen with only one buck sighting.  Also 2 coyotes were seen. The sampling was done in the towns of Seward & Decator. Permission was received from land owners and the 500’ law was followed. One of DEC’s tools for controlling deer population is the DMU permits. For Region 4, in 2005, 2574 permits issued, 2006, 1475 permits issued and 2007, 2900 permits issued.  Some of the up coming events that the students will partake in will be:  the Northeast Students Wildlife Conclave, March 28-30, held at the college; the North American Bluebird Society Annual Meeting, Mar 28-30; the SUNY Cobleskill Fish & Wildlife Festival, Saturday April 26; and the Northeast Section of the Wildlife Society, May 18-31 held in Castleton, VT. There will also several field trips with the Delaware Otsego Audubon Society this spring.    

Summit Conservation Club: The club’s meetings are held on the 3rd Monday of each month @ 7:00 PM at the club house which is located on 109 Club Drive Summit, NY 12175.  Up coming dates for the club are as follows: Apr 6th Breakfast 8 AM – Noon, Apr. 12th Stuffed Pizza Noon – 7PM, Apr. 13th Stuffed Pizza Noon – 4PM. 

Whitetails Unlimited:  Our next meeting will be held in June when the Banquet package will be ordered.   We have a Browning A-Bolt 30-06 left over from last Fall’s banquet, which we are going to raffle off. The drawing will be held at the next September Diner.  Chances will start to be sold after the June meeting.  For chances please contact John Bloomer or Mike Zeh.  Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. Our National Organization to date has generated over $46.4 million in support of our goals, which are Education, Habitat, Hunting Tradition and Research.   

Long Path Hiking Club The website is being updated. If you would like to join and become a part of this organization, please contact the Long Path North Hiking Club at PO Box 855 Schoharie, NY 12157. If you need additional information about Club activities, etc., please call Mark Traver at (518) 295-8039.
Dues are: Individual Member: $5.00; Family Membership: $10.00; Supporting Group: $15.00; Sustaining Membership: $25.00; Life Membership: $150.00 All members receive a newsletter and other Club information. For other dues-related questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at PO Box 200, West Fulton, NY 12194 or by phone at (518) 827-4356.

Coby Fish & Game Club:  The club meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM @ the VFW. The club members held an Ice Fishing clinic during the ice fishing derbies held on the Franklinton Vlaie during the month of February.

Richmondville Fish & Game Club:  Haunter Safety course will be offered Registration date is April 12, 7-9 PM Class will be held April 16th 6:30 – 9 PM and April 17th, 8 AM – 12 PM.

Central Bridge Fish & Game Club– The next meeting will be held 03/13/07 @ 7:00 PM.  If anybody knows a local sportsmen & sportswomen who would be interested in joining the club please let them know of this meeting date.  Dues are only $10 a year. The club sponsors the Schoharie Pistol Team that uses the range at the clubhouse. The team is looking for pistol shooters. Skeet shooting is open to the public on Sunday at 9:00 a.m. sharp on mornings all year weather permitting.  Contact Jim Mansheffer at (518) 868-2576.  The clubs meetings will be on the second Thursday of each month @ 7:00 PM. For info http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/cbfgc.html
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club:  Club approved $300 to Buck A Member donated to New York State Conservation Council.  Youth Archery program has ended with over 158 youths taking part. A Youth Archery tournament was held after the regular leagues with over 50 youths participating. There were seven sponsors supporting Kids Archery program. The Youth Archery Banquet was held on March 15th and the Adults Archery Banquet will be held on March 29th. The club approved a $50 donation to the Sheriff’s Association for storing our guns last year. April’s Black powder shoot will be the last one for this season.  Trap shoots will start on the last Friday (6:30 PM) in April. Tickets for this year’s Dec. raffle are at the printers. Should be available at the April meeting.  Remember, lock the gate behind you, going in & coming out.  The computer keeps track.  Any damage done while on your watch, you can be blamed!!!!  For more information check out the club’s website address. www.middleburghrg.com.  

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club:  At the last meeting John Warner, owner of John’s Sports Center located on Route 30 South of Blenheim, donated a digital fish finder. Also he donated a ½ dozen tip-ups, which were used as prizes at the fish derby.  The club has decided to raffle off the fish finder to help pay for the other prizes used at the fish derby. Tickets are $1 @ each or $5 for 6.  Please contact Walter Zeh, 295-8653 to purchase tickets. Drawing will be held April 1st at the April meeting.
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The SCCA meeting was adjourned at 10:45 PM. SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/ My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike 
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March’s meeting date for the SCCA. (Schoharie County Conservation Association) will be at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club on Thursday, March 27th beginning at 7:00 PM.
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